
 

 

Minutes of the Quarterly Meeting of the 
Zoning Board of Adjustment  

           Waterville Valley, New Hampshire 
 

 
Date May 31, 2018 

 
At:  Town Hall Conference Room.  
 
 
 

 The Meeting was called to order by Clerk Jean Mullen at 5:10 P. M.  
In attendance were  Jean Mullen, Barry Fish and Tom Myrick.   Absent 
were Member Kevin Brayton and Alternate Paul Saulnier.  A quorum was 
stablished with the members present.   
 
 Jean Mullen announced that Marty O'Riordan had moved from 
Waterville Valley and retired from the Board.  Current alternate Paul 
Saulnier would be recommended by the Board to become a full member to 
fill Mr. O'Riordan's position.   
 
 The Board requested Jean Mullen serve as acting chair until a new 
chairman could be appointed. Ms. Mullen accepted the temporary position.   
 
 There was no old business raised and no public hearing had been 
scheduled.   
 
 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.   
 
 
  
  
  
 
  


